
 
  
 
 
 
 

CITY COUNCIL AGENDA REPORT 
 

 
DATE:   July 26, 2023 
 
TO:  HONORABLE MAYOR AND COUNCILMEMBERS 
 
FROM: ERICA L. GREEN, COMMUNITY SERVICES DIRECTOR 
 
SUBJECT: AUTHORIZATION TO APPROVE PROFESSIONAL SERVICES 

AGREEMENT WITH BECKER ARENA PRODUCTS IN THE AMOUNT OF 
$195,620 TO MANUFACTURE AND INSTALL A NEW DASHER 
BOARD SYSTEM ON THE SPORT COURT AT DE ANZA PARK 

 
MEETING AUGUST 23, 2023  
DATE: 
 
 
SUMMARY RECOMMENDATION: 
 
That the City Council approve the Professional Services Agreement with Becker 
Arena Products, Inc. in the amount of $195,620 to provide a new dasher board 
system for roller hockey on the sport court at De Anza Park. The new dasher board 
system is part of the renovation of the sport court to accommodate three sports - 
roller hockey, basketball and pickleball.  
 
BACKGROUND: 
 
The sport court at De Anza Park is currently home to youth and adult basketball as 
well as roller hockey. Over the years, the condition of the court surface, the six 
basketball goals and the dasher board, which is required for roller hockey, have all 
deteriorated and are in need of replacement. At the August 24, 2022, meeting, the 
City Council directed staff to renovate the sport court to make it available to 
accommodate basketball, roller hockey and pickleball. Council also approved a 
Capital Improvement Program budget of $260,000 with $140,000 from American 
Rescue Plan Act funds and $120,000 from LA County Regional Parks and Open 
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Space District (RPOSD) grant funds. Staff recently received grant approval from LA 
County RPOSD to allow reimbursable expenditures for the dasher board system. 
 
Staff researched contractors to provide the dasher board system recommended by 
the roller hockey stakeholders, new adjustable basketball goals and a new court 
surface with game lines to accommodate basketball, roller hockey and pickleball. 
 
Staff found four companies in North America that could provide the dasher board 
system to meet the dimensions of the De Anza sport court.  Of the four companies, 
only one is located in the United States and able to meet the State of California 
prevailing wage requirements. Due to these findings staff have prepared a Waiver 
of Bid requirement to sole source the vendor.  
 
If this Professional Services agreement is approved, the dasher boards will be 
manufactured offsite and shipped directly to De Anza Park in early November.  
Once they arrive, Becker Arena Products will need approximately three weeks to 
remove the old dasher board system and install the new one. 
 
DISCUSSION/ANALYSIS: 
 
Staff are creating the Professional Service Agreements for the court resurfacing 
and painting and for the purchase and installation of six new adjustable basketball 
goals.   
 
FISCAL IMPACT/SOURCE OF FUNDING: 
 
Council approved CIP Project: $120,000 from grant funds and $75,620 from ARPA 
funds for a total of $195,620. 
 
REQUESTED ACTION: 
 
That City Council authorize and approve the Professional Services Agreement with 
Becker Arena Products, Inc. to provide the new dasher board system for the sport 
court at De Anza Park. 
 
ATTACHMENTS:   
 
Professional Services Agreement with Becker Arena Products, Inc. 
 
 
 
 


